
Kia ora koutou, Dobri dan, Bonjour, Hallo, Hola, 
Zdravstvuyte, Nǐn hǎo, Salve, Konnichiwa, Guten 
Tag, Olá, Anyoung haseyo, Asalaam alaikum, 
Greetings everyone,

Thanks to everyone who attended our recent 
three way conferences and also provided feedback 
about our strategic planning for the future. The 
Board has also sent home a paper version of the 
questions for those who didn’t get the chance to 
provide feedback at the 3WCs.  These are due back 
at school by the end of next week (just place the 
survey into the box in the admin area).  The Board 
will use this feedback to guide us in creating our 
next three year strategic plan.

The Board nomination process closed last week. 
We received five nominations, and so we are not 
required to go through the voting process.  The 
following people will be our new Board for the next 
three years:
Sarah Brown, Dan Simmonds, Chloe Davenport, 
Dave Te Iri, Amy Slack, Pam Brunton.  The staff 
member on the Board will be Jo Van der Linden.

A huge thank you to Fintan McGlinchey and Trudy 
Hau who have been on the board and have now 
stepped down.  Fintan has led the board for close 
to six years and Trudy has been on the Board for 
the last three years. We wish them both all the 
best and thank them for their commitment to our 
school.

Sadly Harry Muunu will be leaving us on September 
9th.  He will be tutoring full time at North Tec from 
this date forward. We sincerely thank him for 
sharing his passion and knowledge of te reo Māori 
in Te Whakatupuranga.

What a fabulous night,the quiz evening was at the 
Turner Centre!  Thank you to the amazing PTA who 
ran it and to the Turner Centre for providing such a 
spectacular venue. The PTA raised around $10,000 
which will be going towards the purchase of some 
swings. Swings have been a request by The Student 
Council for the last couple of years.  The list of 
sponsors for this event is on the next page, please 
support these local businesses, we couldn’t have 
done it without them. If you attended the event, 
thank you!  And we hope you enjoyed the night as 
much as we did!

Enjoy your weekend. 

Ngā mihi
Dr Sarah Brown

Phone: 09 407 8414
Absences:

press 1
message for child

press 2

Absence txt:
0211242836 text only

admin@kkps.school.nz

N E W S L E T T E R
12th August 2022

kerikeriprimary.school.nz

School CalendarSchool Calendar  
click here

Lunches
lunchorders.co.nz

Lunch Orders delivered daily

sushigallerykerikeri.com
Sushi Gallery delivers Thurs

Uniforms
DD Gold

p: 09-407 1527
e: logo@ddgold.co.nz

PTA 2nd hand uniform
text only 02108506380

include size and item required

Find us on 
facebook

Log in to Kindo

Class Dojo

mailto:admin%40kkps.school.nz%20?subject=
http://kerikeriprimary.school.nz
https://www.kerikeriprimary.school.nz/calendar/
http://lunchorders.co.nz
http://sushigallerykerikeri.com
mailto:%20logo%40ddgold.co.nz?subject=
https://www.facebook.com/groups/327585964249368
https://shop.tgcl.co.nz/shop
https://www.classdojo.com/


Thank you to our generous sponsors:



September 9th

click here to order

For current KKPS Students only

Year 1 - 3 Disco 5.30pm to 6.30pm 
Year 3 - 6 Disco 6.45pm to 8pm

(Year 3 can attend either disco)

click here to purchase tickets

Disco Friday 16th September
Theme: Movie Characters

19th August
Rōpu Day - Maths Theme

24th August
Board Meeting

26th August
Daffodil Day - Mufti Day

Week 4 - Friday 19th August: Maths Theme
Week 8 - Friday 16th September: The Arts Theme

Children will meet in their Rōpū next Friday to take part in a variety of fun activities which will help them to build 
new friendships and have fun with Maths.  The first rotation starts at 9.30am.  We will stop for morning tea as 
usual and then continue after morning tea until lunch time (finishing at 12.30pm).

You are welcome to come along and see what’s happening in the classrooms.  All we ask is that you please sign 
in at the office when you arrive and sign out when you leave.   Looking forward to seeing you here!

Rōpū Days

https://shop.tgcl.co.nz/shop/q2.shtml?shop=Kerikeri%20Primary%20School&service=sausage_sizzle
https://shop.tgcl.co.nz/shop/q2.shtml?shop=Kerikeri%20Primary%20School&service=disco


Congratulations to Sahhara McCloone for winning $500 for our school by creating a teeny 
tiny house during the hol idays for the Harcourts competition.

Each week two children who consistently show amazing KORU kids values will join 
Sarah Brown to have morning tea.

Congratulations Cavan Muunu-Te Tane, Kymani Ashby-Tane, Kateo Cox-Glasgow,

The Plough and 
Feather host a 

weekly ‘Morning tea 
with the Principal at 

their restaurant.

Morning Tea with 
the Principal

at
Kerikeri Primary 

School



KORU Kids at KKPS 

Term Three - Term Three - 
Week 3 KORU Week 3 KORU 
Kids online Kids online 
This week we shine a light 
on how we are KORU 
kids when using Digital 
Technologies at KKPS.   
As we know our KORU 
values extend beyond the 
school environment.  At 
school, at home, and on-
line we want our children to 
be KORU kids.  Together 
with consultation from 
Netsafe we have created 
this visual to support our 
tamariki to be KORU kids 
online.

These are some other sites 
that support the message 
of Digital Citizenship.

The Inter-Yeti

Interland

Keeping your Family Safe 
online

Wet Day Choosing a quiet activity, helping those that are lost, staying off devices, listening to the Wet Day 
Monitors.

Field 
Expectations

Sharing P.E equipment, inviting others into your play. Making good choices after it has been raining 
- no sliding, rolling, playing in the mud. Cleaning feet and removing shoes when coming back into 
class.

Toilets Using the toilets appropriately. Go in, use the toilets, wash hands and leave. Not playing games in 
the toilets.

UU
Understanding & 

Accepting
Māramatanga me te 

Tautoko

• I will collaborate with others and work together in a positive 
manner

• I won’t use unkind words to describe anyone or their work

• If I see something inappropriate, I will close the device and tell 
my teacher 

Digital Safety at schoolDigital Safety at school

• I will only use my school Learner Profile at school

• I Won’t give up. I know that sometimes it’s hard to use 
technology and I will need to keep trying

• If I have tech problems, I will find help from an expert (teacher 
or Tech Ninja)

KK
Keep Strong

Kia Kaha

OO
Owning our learning
Tō Mātou Akoranga 

• I will use apps and sites that help me to learn using my school 
learner profile

• I won’t copy and paste words that I didn’t write

• If I show my teacher my user history, they will see a clear 
learning pathway

RR
Respectful & Responsible
Whakaute me te Haepapa

• I will charge my chromebook at home each night,or if I use a 
KKPS device I will ensure it is left charging after use

• I won’t have more than four tabs open at the same time

• If I accidentally break or damage a device I will report it to the 
teacher straight away

Expectations of the fortnight

https://theinteryeti.govt.nz/
https://beinternetawesome.withgoogle.com/en_us/interland
https://www.keepitrealonline.govt.nz/parents/keeping-your-family-safe-online/
https://www.keepitrealonline.govt.nz/parents/keeping-your-family-safe-online/


After school and school holiday 
childcare

Contact: Tina Schonweiss
Email: info@getactivenz.co.nz

Phone: 02102446969

Starts 5th August at KKPS 3pm to 3.40pm
Playball is an international multi-sport and movement
programme, teaching skills from a variety of sports in a fun,
positive environment from professional coaches. click here for 
more information.

http://


Class of the Fortnight
Room 14 - with Miss Sime

Room 14 - busy,  busy, busy, learning,

learning, learning, FUN, FUN, FUN!



Busy, busy, busy, fun, fun, fun,
You can only imagine what’s to come!!!!


